
East Yorkshire CTC  AGM 2022 Minutes



Minutes of EYCTC AGM held at Sprighead Golf Club, Willerby Road Hull on: Sunday 22nd May 2022

1) Present:  Dave Burman (Chair - retiring), Phil Tong (Website), Linda Ricketts, , Sheila Sampson (Treasurer - retiring), Dave Berger (Secretary),  Sheila Mullen, Nigel Graham, Tracey Parker (Membership), Eric Crowther, Dudley Moore, Chris Leach, Gill Fabricant, Pete Kitching, John Duncan, Alan Abey, Pete Dunn, Athena Brumhead, Dave Wilkie, Richard (Dick) Mason, Trevor Wheatcroft, Doreen Wheatcroft, Geoffrey Tallerman, Liz Bailey (Guest observer, non- member)

2) Apologies – Malcolm Kilvington

3) Minutes of previous AGM “virtual” meeting held: 4th March 2021 on Zoom  true record, Proposed by: Dave Burman,   Seconded by: Dudley Moore were accepted unanimously  

4) Secretary’s Report was made available in advance and copies were available at the meeting.  Linda Ricketts very kindly stepped in to minute (most of) this AGM to free up the Secretary to speak to his report.

Dave Burman was thanked for his skilful chairing of meetings over the last 3 and a half years. Dave is standing down from the committee, but agreed to chair the whole of this AGM. Sheila Samson has acted with consummate competence as Treasurer for the past 10 years, and is handing this role over to Phil Tong. She deserves particular thanks for her valuable contribution to the life of the club, and for dealing with CUK accounting procedures to boot! In addition Sheila has slipped into producing monthly rides lists, for which we also thanks her.. Thanks also go to Phil Tong for the website and producing publicity flyers, that we are all urged to use and distribute to likely participants and locations (libraries, bike shops) where possible group riders might pick them up. 

The 4-bike carrier (purchased during the year from Pete Kitching) has been put to use on a couple of occasions to good effect, and needs some upgrading (electrics mostly), which Phil or Nigel will take care of.  

There was some discussion over the nature of rides/events with a view to fund-raising (eg Standard Rides with non-EYCTC members paying an entry fee).

The Secretary’s report was accepted.

5) Treasurer’s report The Treasurer outlined the financial position with approximately £5000 in now the one, Lloyds bank account. During the year money has been spent buying the 4-bike carrier, and subsidising some social events, and the buffet for this AGM. 

Eric Crowther was thanked for Auditing the accounts again this year. 

It was pointed out that were the club to be wound up, any cash remaining would go back to CUK. The Treasurer’s report was accepted.  


6) Future of EYCTC
There was a discussion over what as needed for us to survive as a club. Dave Burman outlined the situation with these options:

· Grow the membership

· Diversify (with different groups/e-bikes/abilities/types of rides)

· Themed rides

· A loose association with rides organised “on the fly” through WhatsApp/social media) and moving away from CUK

· A formal proposal to disband this group would require a formal motion, properly publicised in advance of an EGM (or AGM)

Athena Brumhead spoke up about the benefits of individual membership of CUK in terms of insurance, indemnifying ride leaders and access to skilled legal help. 

Others felt quite strongly they wanted to group to continue. The group had existed for 97 years, and surviving to 100 was desirable!

Six committee members are needed in total, with Secretary, Chair, Treasurer, Safeguarding Officer and two others being required. It was thought that someone to chair individual meetings could be managed on a meeting by meeting basis.

Pete Dunn put himself forward for the committee, and Dave Cowood has already offered to be on the committee. 

There was a discussion about number and frequency of meetings, as and when required. General opinion was that the group was in a fairly health position with good levels of participation. Trevor Wheatcroft recalled that at times in the past there have been only 2 or 3 on the committee, and very few out on winter rides.

7) Election of Committee: 
The following will stay on the committee: Dave Berger (Secretary), Phil Tong (Website and Treasurer), Tracey Parker (Membership), Nigel Graham, Sheila Sampson.

Dave Cowood (not present at this AGM) had earlier put himself forward to be on the committee, whilst also recognising that he would not be able to attend all meetings. Proposed by: Dave Berger, Seconded by Tracey Parker.

Pete Dun had put himself forward earlier in the meeting and was proposed by Sheila Mullen and seconded by Tracey Parker.

8) Rides 

John Duncan was thanked for leading a number of rides with a well-researched historical input from him during the ride. In addition he has led some motor-assisted rides which have been most enjoyable. John was thanked for this input to the life a variety of the club.

Sheila Mullen spoke up to say that she thinks that we have done brilliantly to cater for a wide variety of riders’ abilities and interest, stamina, desire for coffee stops etc. etc. 

It was proposed that a Working Party/Rides planning sub-group be set up. Proposed: Dave Burman, seconded by Linda Ricketts. This was speedily recruited to with the following offering to join it:

Linda Ricketts, John Duncan, Sheila Sampson, Tracey Parker, Chris Leach, Phil Tong, Sheila Mullen. Sheila Mullen to set up a WhatsApp group to facilitate communication. 

The working group will look to providing ideas for future rides format/s, start times and venues etc. Attempts will be made to “ride around the compass”  - NESW - on a regular basis to give riders living away from the “centre” chances to join some rides without longish rides in to the starts. 

9) Any Other Business 

Suggestion we should look to organise another Standard Ride with charges for non-EYCTC riders, perhaps in honour/in memoriam of Pete Dove, maybe in September.

Pete Dunn asked if some club funds might be used to provide a bench (circa £150?) with Tartan Cap/Tam’o’Shanter(?!)  in Pete Dove’s memory. Pete was always keen to organise coffee stops in pubs and the Wellington at Lund was suggested as one such to be included in a memorial ride for him. The bench in memory of Cliff Pratt is located on the green at Lund.

10) Date of Next AGM: This will be held in early May 2023

The outgoing Chair thanked all for their attendance and contributions.

The Meeting closed at 3pm.
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